
 

 

News from the Directors 
 

The Directors of TFA are delighted to announce that Graeme 
Swift, Consul-General in Vietnam from 2009 ς 2011 has 
become Patron of our Foundation. Graeme has served in 
Australia's foreign service for a long time, completing 10 
postings in all, and now works in Canberra where he lives 
with his wife. He says HCM City was among the most 
professionally rewarding, gaining enormous satisfaction 
seeing at first-hand how people and organisations working 
together can achieve sometimes quite extraordinary 
outcomes.  

Graeme is looking forward to contributing to the aims of the 
Trinh Foundation and working with an NGO to make a real 
difference in the lives of so many people in Vietnam. We are 
certainly looking forward to Graeme sharing his knowledge 
and expertise with us. 

The Directors extend our appreciation to Dr Sally Hewat, 
from the University of Newcastle, who is assisting with the 
program at Pham Ngoc Thach Medical University (PNTU) 
while on a three month sabbatical in HCMC. Working with 
Sally and University staff, TFA has been able to facilitate the 
signing of a Memorandum of Understanding between the 
University of Newcastle and PNTU. This association between 
the two universities is another significant step towards the 
development of the speech therapy training program not 
only at PNTU but across Vietnam. 

Newsletter 

 

TFA Chairman, Dr Aziz Sahu-Khan, recently signed a new 
Memorandum of Understanding with the ENT hospital in 
HCMC and PNTU. This MOU covers the next intake of 
students scheduled for September 2012 and includes further 
strategic planning in order to achieve the goal of the first 
undergraduate program to be run at the University by 2015. 
Ms Huyen Nguyen has commenced the complex task of 
compiling the first Glossary of Terms for Speech Therapy in 
Vietnamese. This project, supported by TFA, involves 
collaboration with a number of Vietnamese health 
professionals and the students to create a standardised 
resource for Vietnam. TFA is very grateful to Huyen for 
volunteering her time and expertise to produce this much 
needed resource. 

TFA would like to also extend a special thank you to Claude 
Potvin Country Manager for Australian Volunteers 
International for conducting orientation meetings for Clinical 
9ŘǳŎŀǘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ [ŜŎǘǳǊŜǊǎΦ /ƭŀǳŘŜΩǎ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ±ƛŜǘƴŀƳ 
having lived in the country for many years has been 
invaluable to the program.  
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The Directors of TFA thank all volunteer 

lecturers and  clinical educators for  

their vital contribution to the  

Speech Therapy Training Course.  



 

 

News from the Course Coordinator 

Marie Atherton, Program Coordinator 
 

Hello again from HCMC! Term 7 of the Speech Therapy 
Training Program sees the 18 students now back at PNTU 
after a very successful clinical education block in Term 6.        
I have indicated in previous TFA newsletters how wonderful 
it is that Janella is here to assist with the Speech Therapy 
Program in general, but specifically in relation to the clinical 
ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŎƻƳǇƻƴŜƴǘΦ WŀƴŜƭƭŀΩǎ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜΣ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ 
experience in clinical education, and her confidence to 
introduce new and innovative ideas into the clinical mix has 
ōŜƴŜŦƛǘǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƛƳƳŜƴǎŜƭȅΦ ¢ŜŀƳŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ 
the enthusiasm, flexibility and commitment of the many 
visiting volunteer clinicians who came to HCMC in Term 6, I 
feel the clinical education component of the Speech Therapy 
Program has gone from strength to strength, and have no 
Řƻǳōǘ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ǎƻ ǳƴŘŜǊ WŀƴŜƭƭŀΩǎ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƛƻƴΦ 

Term 7 is again a busy Term, as Janella and I lecture in key 
topics relevant to Professional Practice and work with the 
students and their Australian mentors on group projects.    
Dr Sally Hewat from Newcastle University is providing 
lectures and intensive treatment for adults who stutter. It is 
wonderful to have Sally with us for an extended period while 
she is here with her family for 3 months. Ms Simone Griffin 
arrives in April to lecture on Autism, and in early May Dr Gail 
Woodyatt arrives to lecture in Complex Disability. As in other 
Terms, a number of local lecturers will also be involved in the 
Program, on this occasion providing lectures in Audiology 
and Laryngeal Pathology. This is very exciting as one of our 
key objectives is to assist PNTU to develop its capacity to 
independently implement the Speech Therapy Program by 
2015. Identifying and engaging local lecturers is a vital step in 
this process.  

As Term 7 is the final theoretical block before graduation, 
the students will be busy studying for and sitting final exams 
ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘƛƴƎ ƻǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ LǘΩǎ 
their final block of clinical education between June - August, 
before Graduation, which is scheduled for the end of 
September.  If I was to tell you how quickly 2 years seems to 
ƘŀǾŜ ǇŀǎǎŜŘΣ LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ƳŜΗ L ƭƻƻƪ 
forward to being in touch as Graduation approaches. 
 
 

Clinical Education Program 
Janella Christie, Clinical Education Coordinator 

 

In many ways the past 10 months in my role as Clinical 
Education Coordinator feels like a lifetime - but in other 
ways, it feels like just a few weeks. Not a day passes without 
learning or experiencing  something new about the culture, 
the language, the students, the Vietnamese way of thinking 
and of course the job. My role is diverse and ranges from 
sourcing interpreters to supporting volunteer clinical 
educators in their supervisory roles. During my first clinical 
ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ōƭƻŎƪ όǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ǎŜŎƻƴŘύΣ L ǎŜŜƳŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ 
learning as much as the students! I certainly appreciated  the 
ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ŎƭƛƴƛŎŀƭ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƻǊǎΩ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǘƛŜƴŎŜ ŀǎ L 
settled in to my new position. 
¢ƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ǘƘƛǊŘ ŎƭƛƴƛŎŀƭ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ōƭƻŎƪ ό/9 оύ ǎŀǿ ŀƴ 
increase in supervised time, with many students having the 
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opportunity to gain experience in a clinical setting other than 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ǿƻǊƪǇƭŀŎŜΦ 5ŜǎǇƛǘŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ƛƴƛǘƛŀƭ 
hesitation, this was such a success that students are now 
asking to broaden their experience in a variety of clinics 
during CE 4.  
I am most grateful for the very valuable contributions of our 
CE 3 volunteers, who came from Australia, Canada and the 
UK. All our volunteers found the experience very rewarding 
and wished they could have stayed longer. Our thanks to 
Sandra Feduszczak, who volunteered for 3 months; Kate 
Jorgensen and Hannah Van Tuile, who were with us for 2 
weeks; Martha Karagiannis, who was very enthusiastically 
welcomed back by the students for a further 4 weeks; and 
Fiona Brown and Elizabeth Brownlie, who worked at a new 
centre and assisted the students to establish a speech 
ǘƘŜǊŀǇȅ ǊƻƻƳΦ LΩƳ ǎƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ [ƻǊƴŀ vǳƛŜǘƛǎƘ ό¦Yύ ǿƛƭƭ 
continue to be involved whilst living here over the next 12 
months.  
The orientation program for visiting volunteer clinical 
educators is a work in progress.  Our Australian Volunteer 
International in-country manager, Mr Claude Potvin has 
assisted with orientation, sharing valuable insights into 
Vietnamese culture, interaction styles and the challenges of 
living in Vietnam.  We hope this can continue. 
Weekly meetings and feedback from volunteers, students 
and interpreters is an opportunity to debrief, gives valuable 
insights into how participants are progressing, and provides 
advice for ongoing improvements to the Program.  

The number of interested volunteer interpreters continues 
ǘƻ ƎǊƻǿΣ ŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǎƻƳŜ ǎǘǊǳƎƎƭŜ ǿƛǘƘ άǎǇŜŜŎƘ ǘƘŜǊŀǇȅ 
ƧŀǊƎƻƴέ ŘŜǎǇƛǘŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ōŀǎƛŎ ƎƭƻǎǎŀǊȅΦ aŀƴȅ ǎǇŜŜŎƘ ǘƘŜǊŀǇȅ 
concepts are difficult to explain, and sometimes the actual 
concept is new for Vietnam, so it is more complex than 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ōŜƛƴƎ Ƨǳǎǘ άƭƻǎǘ ƛƴ ǘǊŀƴǎƭŀǘƛƻƴέΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ 
challenge for us to address. 

With only 7 weeks until the last clinical education block 
begins, it is time to sort the placements for the volunteer 
clinical educators and the students.  As a result of the great 
ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ŎƭƛƴƛŎƛŀƴǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ άǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ŀƭŜǊǘέ ƛƴ 
SPA e-news, we are aiming to provide the students with       
16-20 days of supervision beginning in June. 

There is still so much of the Speech Therapy Training 
Program in need of developing and evaluating, but with just 
one academic term and clinical education block remaining, 
the pressure is on.  However, when the establishment of a 
sustainable speech therapy program appears overwhelming, 
I remind myself of a frequently used Vietnamese saying   
ϦǘƘԝ ǘ֔Ϧ όάǎǘŜǇ ōȅ ǎǘŜǇέύ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ƛǘ ŀƭƭ ǎŜŜƳǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ  

 Janella and the students  



 
 

 

Spotlight on a Course Participant 
Ms Thuy Hang (Na) 

 

My name is Thuy Hang, I am 25 years old. I graduated in 
Economics and I am the only member of the class who does 
not have Medical background. Currently I work in the Office 
of Genetic Counseling and Disabled Children (OGCDC), Hue 
University of Medicine and Pharmacy. OGCDC have been 
provided with a scholarship from TFA to enable me to attend 
the course.  
Our office has deployed Special Education Program and Early 
Intervention for the children with intellectual disability from 
2001 and so far, we have developed this for the school 
program and 2 Intervention centres in Hue City and Nam 
Dong District. 
Additionally, in the areas of Thua Thien Hue province, there 
is a high incidence of children with Cleft lip-palate disability. 
The surgery is not difficult to obtain and it is supported by 
social organisations. However, recovering the speaking 
ability and pronunciation for these children has not  received 
enough attention. Gaining back these vital skills are crucial 
for the children to survive on their own in the future. 

In Vietnam in general and in Hue in particular, the Speech 
Therapy program is still in its infancy while the number of 
children with communication and language disability have 
been increasing. 

I have therefore found the program necessary and for the 
above reasons decided to pursue the course. After each 
semester, I always return to my workplace and then 
undertake some clinical training. Despite having yet to 
complete the program, I have gained precious experience 
and valuable knowledge from lectures and practice that 
assist me to carry out speech therapy. Every single week, I 
have a chance to meet up with 6 children (both internal 
residents at the centre and external residents); I have learnt 
to employ tools such as pictures, signs, and many other 
techniques through playing games. 

I hope that after the completion of the course, I can continue 
to apply what I have learnt in practice. I will keep upgrading 
myself to improve my personal as well as occupational skills, 
collaborate and share gained experience with colleagues so 
as to develop a Speech Therapy Program at OGCDC in the 
near future. 
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Clinical Supervisor Sandra Feduszczak  

working with students Thuy Hang (Na)  

and some patients at the clinic in Hue  

 
 

 
Reflections of a Volunteer 

By Sandra Feduszczak  
 

My involvement with TFA and the Speech Therapy Program 
began in December 2011. Prior to beginning the clinical 
educator role with TFA, I had completed my studies at the 
University of Queensland, Australia and I am currently 
working as a pediatric Speech-Language Pathologist at 
aŎaŀǎǘŜǊ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ ƛƴ hƴǘŀǊƛƻΣ /ŀƴŀŘŀΦ 

5ǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŜƳŜǎǘŜǊΩǎ ŎƭƛƴƛŎŀƭ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ōƭƻŎƪΣ L ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ 
privilege of working with many of the students in a variety of 
pediatric clinic settings. In February, my clinical educator role 
directed me to the Office of Genetic Counseling and Disabled 
Children in Hue.  My experience working at the OGCDC was 
both challenging and rewarding.  Our clinic in Hue focused 
on assessment and intervention planning for the children 
and families attending the newly developed Special 
Education and Early Intervention programs.   

A visit to the school program in Nam Dong District was a 
genuinely rewarding experience.  Our work here focused on 
developing non-verbal communication techniques to support 
and encourage the teacher in building communication and 
increasing interaction with the children attending the school. 
A group intervention approach was taken, and all children 
quickly and enthusiastically began participating and 
interacting together.  Through song and play, these children 
were realizing a skill they may not have known they had ς 
they were communicating with each other!  It was truly a 
Speech Therapists dream come true! 

Through my involvement with the Speech Therapy Program, 
I have gained invaluable skills both professionally and 
personally. I have observed significant growth in the 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŎƭƛƴƛŎŀƭ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǊŜƎŀǊŘǎ ǘƻ 
the opinions and mindset of pediatric medical staff working 

with the students and the clients. Thuy Hang (Na) working with a  patient  



 

 

 

 

Ongoing support in the form of 

funds, expertise and resources  

 is vital to our program and is  

greatly appreciated.  
 

How can you help us?  
For all donations please see our website 

www.trinhfoundation.org  
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Trinh Foundation Australia is proud to be a partner of Global  

Development Group (Vietnam Speech -Language Program   Project 

J594).  GDG is an Australian Non Government Organisation  [NGO] 

carrying out humanitarian projects with approved partners and  

providing aid to relieve poverty and provide long term solutions 

through the provision of quality aid and development projects.  

For more information about  

Global Development Group, (ABN 57 102 400 993), visit 
www.globaldevelopment.org.au  

Supervisors and Students in Action  

Clinical Supervisor Fiona Brown 

conducting an observation  

based assessment session  

Hand Puppets from Vietnam  
These are our latest fundraising venture.  

Order forms are available by emailing TFA  
info@trinhfoundation.org 

Student Ms Xuan, Clinical Supervisor  

Elizabeth Brownlie and Interpreter Mr Vinh  

discussing plans at 1A Orthopaedic  

and Rehabilitation Hospital  

Thank you to our many supporters who       

are selling puppets, providing generous 

donations and conducting raffles on behalf  

of TFA.  
Particular thanks go to: Zonta Club Central 

Coast Branch, Roe and Colin Schroder    

and Dr Judy Stokes, Speech Pathology 

Department, The Alfred Hospital Melbourne, 

as well as Belinda Hill, Christiane Berlioz, 

Felicity McGee, Dr Heather McKendry, 

Emily Armstrong and Sally Deves.  

Returning Clinical Supervisor  

Martha Karagiannis with  

student Mr Dien....  

the sign says it all  

Sandra and Na  

working with  

a patient  

Clinical Supervisor Sandra Feduszczak  

with students Ms Deip, Ms Hang (Na)  

and Ms Phuong Anh  
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